

MESSAGE FROM THE CHAIR'S OFFICE

Date: April 16, 2018

Subject: Call for applications for position of Program Director, Clinical Pharmacology &

Toxicology

Dear Colleagues:

As per Faculty of Medicine requirements, Program Directors are appointed for a 4-year term, renewable. At the end of term, each position must be posted according to requirements. At this time, we are welcoming applications for the position of Program Director, Clinical Pharmacology & Toxicology as Dr. Howard Margolese has been in his current position for 8 years. His current appointment ends June 30, 2018.

The incumbent is certainly permitted to reapply and has been informed of this. Other candidates will also be given due consideration.

The Program Director will work in close collaboration with the Psychiatry Postgraduate Program Director, the Department of Psychiatry Associate Chair of Education, and the Associate Dean for Postgraduate Medical Education. He or she will operate and further develop the subspecialty program, ensuring that residents receive highest quality training and education and the program maintains accreditation standards.

Qualified candidates will be MDs who hold McGill faculty appointments at the respective hospital sites. He or she must have strong communication and interpersonal skills, demonstrated teaching aptitudes and contributions, leadership ability, resident advocacy skills and interests, and working knowledge of the principles of postgraduate medical education.

A detailed description of the position is attached.

Interested candidates should submit an electronic copy of their CV and a letter of interest/application to the Chair's Office at chair.psychiatry@mcgill.ca by May 18, 2018.

Sincerely,

Nicola Casacalenda Associate Chair, Education and Clinical Affairs Department of Psychiatry